
On 1 April, the Russian independent daily newspaper, Novaya Gazeta, reported that hundreds of men 
believed to be gay have been abducted in recent days, as part of a coordinated campaign. The men 
were reportedly tortured and otherwise ill-treated, and forced to disclose other LGBTI individuals known 
to them.

I urge you to carry out prompt, effective and thorough investigations into the reports of abductions and 
killings of men believed to be gay in Chechnya and to ensure that anyone found guilty or complicit in 
such crimes will be brought to justice in accordance with the laws of the Russian Federation.  I call you to 
take all necessary steps to ensure safety of any individual who may be at risk in Chechnya because of 
their sexual orientation and to condemn in the strongest terms possible any discriminatory comments 
made by officials.

I would remind the Russian and Chechen authorities that you have an international human rights 
obligation to prohibit discrimination and to investigate and prosecute hate crimes, the most invidious form
of discrimination.

Yours respectfully,


